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I-80 West Offramp at Toll Plaza 152 in Lorain County to Close 

on April 9, 2025 

BEREA, Ohio (March 26, 2025) – The Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission will 

close the I-80 west offramp at Toll Plaza 152 (North Olmsted-Cleveland) in Lorain 

County on April 9, 2025, to continue work on turnpike bridges over the offramp and 

Lorain Road (state Route 10). 

The westbound and eastbound onramps and the eastbound offramp at Toll Plaza 152 

will remain open. 

Motorists traveling westbound on the Ohio Turnpike who typically exit at Toll Plaza 152 

can follow the posted detour signs on the toll road: Exit at Toll Plaza 161 (Strongsville-

Cleveland) to I-71 north to I-480 west and exit at Lorain Road. 

The westbound offramp is expected to reopen on Aug. 1, 2025. 

Ohio Turnpike to Replace Bridge at Milepost 152.1 Westbound 

Phase III of the project includes the partial removal and replacement of the bridge deck 

at milepost 152.1 westbound in Lorain County. The left shoulder and left lane will remain 

open for westbound traffic on the Ohio Turnpike. 

Phase IV of the project includes the expected reopening of the westbound offramp at 

Toll Plaza 152 on Aug. 1, 2025. The remaining westbound bridge deck will be removed 

and replaced. The center and right lanes will be open for westbound traffic on the Ohio 

Turnpike. 

The expected completion date is Oct. 10, 2025. 

Phase I and II construction on the eastbound side of the bridge were completed in 

October 2024. 

Ohio Turnpike to Replace Bridge at Milepost 152.3 Westbound 

At the same time, another bridge replacement project on the Ohio Turnpike over Lorain 

Road at milepost 152.3 westbound in Lorain County will begin on April 9, 2025. 

During Phase III, the westbound bridge deck will be partially removed and replaced. The 

left shoulder and left lane will be open for westbound traffic on the Ohio Turnpike. 
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During Phase IV, the remaining westbound bridge deck will be removed and replaced. 

The center and right lanes will be open for westbound traffic on the Ohio Turnpike. 

The expected completion date is Oct. 10, 2025. 

Phase I and II construction on the eastbound side of the bridge were completed in 

October 2024. 

Contact: 

Charles Cyrill 

Communications Director 

Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission 

m: 440.821.3399 

charles.cyrill@ohioturnpike.org  
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